
 

 
 
 
STCTB Members, 
 
We are pleased, actually thrilled, to announce the club’s brand new website and Facebook page. 
 
 Website address:    www.stctb.biz  Facebook Page:    stctb 
 
Colleen Rafatti, our newsletter editor, performed miracles this week and set up the club’s website 
with lots of Scottie news, activities and links to other sites that will benefit everyone. 
 
In addition, Sonia Hollnagel designed our club’s first Facebook page to keep Scottie lovers in 
contact with one another and to post members’ news and brags, as well as club events.   Ray 
Sodano and Jene Anderson assisted Sonia with this task. 
 
Our first club event is just weeks away.  The Annual Dinner, Awards Presentation, and Club 
Membership Meeting are Saturday, June 13, 5:00 p.m.  Pam Lowe has made arrangements at the 
Ventura Country Club in Orlando, and the menu is extensive and affordable.   (All details on the 
website.) 
 
A bit of a drive for some but the rewards of fellowship and sharing the love of our breed will be 
worth the time, and will provide a stimulus for a club we can all be proud of. 
 
The raffle is the big fundraiser for the club this summer.  There has been no activity in the last few 
years and we have not had an event to raise funds for the club.  Costs to keep the Scottish Terrier 
Club of Tampa Bay running every year have continued to rise.  Insurance is a big item and one we 
cannot do without.  Other annual expenses to maintain the club are on going. 
 

A 32” Vizio Smart TV is our raffle item and something everyone can use! 
Pam Lowe is handling ticket sales and can be reached at 407-579-2950 or pipppop@aol.com. 

Tickets are $5 each or five tickets for $20.  (Information is also on our website.) 
 
The STCTB Board and the Committee Chairs have been working these past months to plan events 
for every one of our members.  It is extremely important to show your support of the STCTB by 
attending our first organized club function.   The members need to participate and get involved in 
the club’s activities in order for it to continue to grow. 
 
Sincerely, 
 
Laurie Slater 
President 

http://www.stctb.biz/

